                      A letter from your Board of Directors

The month of January does not only give us the ability to look forward to a wonderful new year, it gives us the ability to look back on a completed one.

I was looking back over our year at the Water District and I was very happy with our accomplishments.  I wanted to share them with you.

In addition to repairing all leaks and other repairs, we had a very
busy and productive year.

· We upgraded Aloha Gardens, removing the old steel lines and changing them to PVC.

· We connected service lines to old services and added valves 
for isolations. We now have less down-time for repairs.

· We extended an 8 inch line on Sandusky Road to Brumelow Road.

· We worked on pressure problems on West Sandusky and installed a booster pump which allows them to have 
continuous pressure.

· We installed new Badger Meters for better accuracy.  There is a total of 390 meters and we have installed approximately 145 of them to date.

· We are currently working on a new line extension on Brunelow RD, with an 8 inch to Dexter Road.

We installed nine new services, yes, we're growing !


Looking back a little further, in 2017 we accomplished the following:

· In addition to making repairs as needed, we started and completed Scarbrough Road adding one and one-half miles of pipe.

· We started and completed the line-extension on Sandusky Road west, adding two miles of eight inch pipe.

· We began the installation of the Badgers meters, installing 22 new service meters.

[bookmark: _GoBack]As you can see, there has been a whole lot of work going on at your Water District.  In fact, with all of the work going on it has been our pleasure and necessity to hire one more full time position and one part-time position.  With the increase of workload, comes the necessity to increase our workforce, thus adding new jobs to our own community!

Yes, 2017 and 2018 have been very good years for us.  We are proud that our water continues to be a superior quality and that we are able to serve you with the best water available. 

In looking forward to 2019, we look forward to serving you with the very best water quality, and the best service as well.
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